


 

 

On that basis I must decline this part of your request as the information requested cannot be 
made available without substantial collation or research. Consideration was given to whether 
your request could be further refined, or whether we would be able to respond to this part of 
your request given extra time, or the ability to charge for the information. I have concluded 
that in either case, the Council’s ability to undertake its day-to-day work would be significantly 
impacted. Section 17(f) of the LGOIMA refers. 
 
While the council is unable to provide the material for question 3, officers have advised that 
most RFI requests were answered within two weeks of the request being made. 
 
The average processing time to grant building consents for years 2020, 2021 and 2022 was 
10-12 working days. 
 
I hope I have answered your request, otherwise you are welcome to contact Building Team 
Manager Steve Cody if you have any further questions. steve.cody@kapiticoast.govt.nz  
 
You also have the right to request the Ombudsman to review this decision. Complaints can 
be sent by email to info@ombudsman.parliament.nz, by fax to (04) 471 2254, or by post to 
The Ombudsman, PO Box 10152, Wellington 6143. 
 
Ngā mihi  
 

 
 
James Jefferson 
Group Manager Regulatory Services 
Te Kaihautū Ratonga Whakaritenga 




